
 

 

© Scoil Thomais, 19th November 2018 

PARENTS’ ASSOCIATION NEWS 
The following parents are elected as officers and                  

committee for this school year 2018/19  
Chairperson : Pascal Brogan 
Treasurer : Krysna Callaghan 
Secretary : Elisabeth Derwin 

Committee Members: Karen Battigan, Niamh Collins,              

Eleanor Hayes, Pamela Conroy, Pauline Harrington,  
An email was sent home last week to all parents 

seeking Class Reps —please help if you can.  

First Communion 2019 
As there are a large number of pupils 
enrolled for Communion Preparation 
parents have been notified that there 

will be two First Communion Masses on                   
Saturday 18th May 2019 as follows:                                              

Ms Moran’s Class at 10am   
Ms O’Sullivan/Ms Travers Class & Ms Murphy’s 

Class at 11.30am. The programme of  “Do This in 
Memory of Me” Masses continues for Communion 

children with Fr Brendan & Sr Christine and the 
Parish  Communion Team with an upcoming Mass                                                  

on Sunday 25th November at 10am  

SCHOOL BOOK FAIR 
The  School Book Fair  
will be held this week  
over the days of the             

Parent-Teacher Meetings.  
Book Fair 2018 will be open in the 
school hall from 2.15pm until 5pm             

on Wednesday 21st  & Thursday 22nd 
November. Parents are invited to 

visit the Book Fair and see the range 
of lovely books available to buy for 

all reading levels. 

For  school news and information                  
log onto our school website 

www.scoilthomais.ie  

Confirmation 2019 

Enrolment  for those 6th Class 

pupils preparing for                      

Confirmation will take place at  

6.30pm Mass on Saturday 1st December 

Parents of pupils for Confirmation should 

have returned the Registration Form and 

baptismal certificates to the Parish Office 

by now. Thank you to  parent Sinead 

O’Donnell who is assisting parish priest        

Fr Brendan with the Parish Confirmation 

Programme this year.  

SKIPPING WORKSHOP  
All classes learnt skipping skills as 
part of their PE programme with 
Skipping Tutor Mark McCabe on 

7th, 8th &  9th November,           
Many pupils also purchased          

skipping ropes and are practicing at home. 
Skipping is a great exercise for general           

fitness and for the development of                 
hand –eye co-ordination skills.  

MATHS WEEK WINNERS  
Congratulations to the following pupils who 
were winners in Magahigh Maths Challenge 
as part of Maths Week. Darragh Glennane, 

Patrick Langan, Mustafa Chalawi, and                
Emily Lee Cheong were presented with  a            

special medal from Maghhigh. Also Well Done 
to  those pupils in many classes who took part 
in the October Maths Week Design a Maths 
Puzzle Poster Competition and Estimation 
Challenge and the winners received lovely 

prizes recently from Ms Travers, Maths                 
Co-ordinator who organised the events.   

Boys GAA training continues each Friday at lunch 
time for 4th to 6th class. It is planned to run a                

Junior & Senior Football League in January for boys 
from 2nd-5th. Scoil Thomáis Junior Boy’s have two 
teams playing in a Dublin 15 school blitz with other 
local schools involved. The first blitz was held on 
Wednesday 14th Nov. and Scoil Thomáis boys 

played well and had a notable win against              
St Francis Xavier NS. The blitz will continue for two 

more Wednesdays after the P/T meetings this week.  

Winners from 

Maths Week 
2018 Poster            

Competition 

and               

Estimation 

Challenge           

with their 
prizes   
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UPCOMING SCHOOL CLOSURES ð PLEASE NOTE:  
Christmas : School will close at 12 oôclock on Friday 21st December  

and re-opens on Monday 7th January 2019 at 9am. 
There will be no school for pupils on Friday 11th January 2019                            

as all teachers will be attending a school based planning day for the ongoing 
implementation of the Primary Language Curriculum as directed by the DES.  

PARENT-TEACHER MEETINGS for all classes take place 
this week  on  Wednesday 21st & Thursday 22nd November 

from 2.45—5.15pm. Parents have been notified with their 
date and time slots to meet with your childõs class teacher and   

(if applicable) your childõs SEN/Maths/Reading Class teacher. Parents          
attending the meetings should come to the school by the main door at the 

school office. Parents will be then  directed to your childõs classroom.         
We look forward to meeting all parents as scheduled. If you are unable to 

attend Parent–Teacher meetings please contact your childõs teacher in       
advance and your meeting may be rescheduled for another date. 

SCIENCE WEEK 2018: 12th—16th November             
 Many classes in Scoil Thomáis were busy with science  

related activities last week. First Classes enjoyed a            
LEGO Challenge Workshop organised with Engineers             

Ireland. Sixth Class  pupils had an interesting talk about 
science topics from a Trinity College Science student.                                               

INTEL MINI- SCIENTIST  COMPETITION:                                                         
Pupils from Mr Kellyõs, Ms Bolandõs, Ms de Barraõs, & Mr OõConnorõs  5th   

classes presented their science projects in the Hall on Friday 16th Nov. and 
4th & 6th Classes viewed all the projects during the morning. Then four            
judges from INTEL visited the project stands and spoke with the pupils       

involved to learn all about their investigations and outcomes.  Well done to all 
5th Class pupils involved for their preparation and research work.                           

Special thanks to the 5th class teachers and to Mr Doherty, Science                 
Co-ordinator for organising the participation of the school in the event.                                                       
Congratulations to the winning project entitled  ôBacteria on Cansõ by              
Lily Manicle, Aideen Harrington, Sarah Kettle, & Alannah Molloy.                           
The girls will present their project at the Mini Scientist Regional Final in 

Intel in early Dec. Projects ôDrought Bustersõ & ôRed Cabbage Ph Indicatorõ 
were  runners up. All pupils who presented projects received an INTEL     

goodie bag and a special medal for being involved in the science competition.  
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The Halloween Bake Sale 

was a great  success and 

special thanks again to 

Martin Malone who baked 

lots of his   bread and 

bracks for the Sale.               

The total raised was 

ϵ1,955 which goes to the 

school Sports Fund for                

equipment and transport 

for school teams 



 

 

After School Classes: A reminder that After -School Activities will not be held  
this week 19th ñ23rd Nov. due to Parents -Teacher Meetings. Please make sure 

that you ensure that your child is collected at 2.40pm everyday this week.  

BOARD OF MANAGEMENT NEWS                             
At the recent November Meeting the BOM           
ratified the Admissions/ Enrolment Policy 
for 2019/20  - this policy has been revised 
to reflect the provisions of the Admissions 
to School Bill as enacted in October 2018. 
The BOM also ratified an updated SPHE 
curricular policy which supports teaching 
and learning of Social Personal Health    

Education at all class levels.                         
Both policies are available on the school  
website under ABOUT US/POLICIES.   
The BOM is continuing to liaise with the 
Dept of Education on the provision of an 
extra classroom to meet the needs of the 
school. The BOM have agreed on a plan for 
the development of a sensory garden and           
sensory room to be located in the               

courtyard bounded by rooms 9,10,13,14 
15,16. Fundraising will be needed to fund 
this project starting with the Annual Raffle 
in  December and parents are asked to 
support this venture which will further  
develop the facilities in the school.            

The next meeting of the BOM will be held on 

Tuesday 4th Dec at 7pm in the school.  

Thank you to the group of 
parents who  are helping  

with the swimming trips to 
Coolmine Pool for                           

Ms Galliganõs First Class,                           
The Class started their six week                   

swimming lessons on 8th November 
and lessons will finish on 20th Dec. 
NOTE: No swimming this Thursday 
22nd Nov. due to the P/T Meetings  

IMPORTANT NOTICE  FOR PARENTS                                
 Enrolment for Junior Infant Classes in Scoil Thom§is for September 2019 
 Monday 14th & Tuesday 15th  &  Wednesday 16th  January 2019                                 
from 9.15ñ10.30am in the school. Children who are due to start 
school in Sept 2019 must be  aged 4 years by 30th April 2019  as 
outlined in the Admissions/Enrolment policy. Applications for Junior 
Infant enrolment will be dealt with strictly in  accordance with            
Scoil Thom§is  policy for 2019/2020 which is now available on the 

school website for your Information.  
Parents seeking to enrol their child for junior infant class must come 
in person to the school on any of the above dates and complete the  
enrolment form which will be available on the day. Please also bring  
a copy of your childõs Birth Certificate, PPSN and a recent utility bill 

and one other listed document  as proof of residence.                              
Please note that  mobile phone/waste bills are not accepted 
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Well done to those pupils  in 6th Classes who took part in the annual TEAM HOPE SHOE-

BOX APPEAL. Pupils gathered items to place into a shoebox for deserving children in         

Africa : something to Wear, to Write with,  to Wash with and something  to WoW !            
The beautifully  decorated boxes and their contents will be appreciated by the children who 

will receive the shoe boxes before Christmas.  All shoeboxes were forwarded to the charity 

TEAM HOPE who will transport them to African countries before Christmas.   

 

 

Pupils from 4th Class                 
R 21 under the direction of  
their teacher Mr OõMahony 

will sing at the Annual                   
Remembrance Service  in 

Connolly Hospital for bereaved families 
on Monday morning 26th November. 

Thank  you to bus company                     
Syl Phelan who will provide transport 

free of charge to/from the event.  

Scoil Thom§is Fundraising Raffle 
A book of tickets (value ú10) will be 
sent home with each pupil later this 
week. Please support this school 
fundraiser by selling a book of            

tickets per pupil. Funds raised from 
this yearôs Raffle go  towards the 
development of a Sensory room and 

garden in the school.                    
The raffle takes place on                  
Friday 7th  December.                          

Extra Books of raffle tickets are 
available from the school                   

officeðjust ask ! 
There are  lots of great prizes, 

vouches and gifts to be won as well 
as sellersô prizes for pupils.                                    

Please note that all ticket stubs 
and raffle money must be           

returned to the school by Wed. 
5th December at the latest for 
inclusion in the Raffle draw.  

SCOIL THOMÁIS  
ANNUAL CHRISTMAS CAROL 

SERVICE with Fr Brendan is 
arranged for  THURSDAY 

20th  DECEMBER in Laurel 
Lodge Church at 1.15pm with 3rd, 4th, 5th 
& 6th classes involved. Parents/Guardians 
are invited to join the school in the Church 

for Carols & Christmas Reflections  

More details in  the December newsletter .     

A Workshop on Internet Safety has been 
arranged for each 5th Class on Friday 

23rd November. A speaker from              
Barnardos Education  Department will 
speak to each class for one hour on the 

topic . This workshop is part of Scoil 
Thomáis awareness programme for   

pupils for the promotion of cyber safety 
and prevention of online Bullying.  

Congratulations to pupil Sara Bragarea 
from  Ms Harvey's Senior Infant Class who 
is a Winner in the Dublin Fire Brigade Fire 
Safety Art Competition 2018. Sara and her 

parents will attend a prize giving                 
ceremony on the 3rd of December in the 

Mansion House. 

 STAFF NEWS : Congratulations to 
teacher Ms Creighton on the birth of 
her baby boy in late October.                                                

DRIVING INTO THE SCHOOL CAR PARK  
Parents/Guardians and other adults                 
collecting pupils are reminded that  it is  
not permitted to drive into the school 
grounds to collect pupils either at              
HOMETIME or from AFTERSCHOOL.               

Please park outside the gates and walk into 
the school grounds. This is for the safety of 
all  as the school car park is strictly for staff 

cars until 5.30pm.                              

Best of Luck to ScoiL Thomáis 5th Class Quiz Team who will           

compete in the Europe Direct Quiz in Blanchardstown Library 

this Wednesday. Pupils involved are: Dexter Velcu, Colin Wai, 

James McDermott, Alan Baczynski and Eoin O'Brien.                  

Thank you to teachers Mr Bracken, Ms O'Donnell and Ms 

O'Keeffe who are training the quiz team at lunchtimes.  

The 5th & 6th Class Choir continues to          
rehearse their songs on Thursdays lunchtime 
with  Mr OôMahony and Mr Bracken for the 

Cross Border Peace Proms Concert which will 
take place in the RDS on Saturday 2nd Feb at 

8pm. Parents of pupils involved have been  
notified of the option to buy tickets in advance 

for the event. The choir will be meeting the 
other choirs involved for a practice in mid Dec.                   
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Folens Annuals: Finals Orders taken on 
this  Wednesday 21st Nov, Cost is €4 

please bring money to Teacher 


